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Around The Green
We’ve got a foot of snow to clear!” 
How quickly times change, I 
sincerely hope that, as I sit here 
now, the snow we all have is 
only a blip and not a precursor 
to an even harder winter than 
last year. It seems that every 
year I am wishing that summer 
returns sooner than I did the 
previous year!

A quiet month in the Section 
this time around, so not much 
to report I am afraid. The final 
of the Headland Pairs was 
played in October with National 
Champ, Paul Frith and partner 
Nigel Colley, defeating Ian Hurst 
and Paul Kendal 5&3. Hope-
fully in the next issue I will be 
able to report on the Christmas 
tournament, but with a heavy 
snow cover things are looking 
doubtful.

In the new year when memo-
ries of Harrogate start to fade 
we will hope to be offering Go 
Karting as an event, this will be 
sponsored by Toro, and in place 
of the usual trip which we did 
not do last year. We hope to have 
information out to you all in the 
next few weeks with a date in 
February in mind.

I hope to see many of you at 
Harrogate this year, and hope 
you all make the most of the 
education and seminars that 
are laid on for your benefit.    

Regards to all
Pete smith   

Midland

Let me firstly wish all a happy 
New Year from your committee 
(which is to stand as last year, 
with the exception of K.T.Blake) 
and personally by myself. Also a 
happy New Year to our various 
and very kind sponsors of the 
Midland Section, indeed without 
them our Section as a whole could 
not be run with any meaningful 
manner. With this in mind, the 
Section is proposing to run four 
seasonal informal educational 
half day events covering every-
day greenkeeping practices and 
concerns such as mechanics, 
fertiliser and pesticide use and 
regulations, grasses and weed 
identification, and seasonal 
uneven growth considerations 
regarding in particular greens. 
These informal seminars will 
offer learned speakers by our 

various sponsors which I’m sure 
will be found most informative 
and cost saving in our aim to 
produce the best of our courses 
in this very demanding time. 

Although we are in the early 
stages of organising the “Four 
Seasons” Midland Education 
Days, we have pencilled in for: 
Winter, February 23; Spring, 
April 13; Summer, July 27, and 
Autumn, November 9.

As we have the second larg-
est Section in area, the venues 
shal,l where possible, be located 
as widely as is practicable 
within the Section. For further 
information please visit the Sec-
tion’s website: www.biggamid-
landsection.com <http://www.
biggamidlandsection.com/>    
or see the literature as kindly 
delivered by our supportive local 
reps. I will of course keep you 
updated within our notes.

This month’s calendar page 
sponsor is Burrows Grass 
Machinery; please consider 
them for your Ransomes & 
Jacobsen machinery and 
maintenance. You can call their 
fine team on: 0870 242 6952. 
This brings us nicely on to the 
winner of this year’s photo cal-
endar competition. The bottle of 
Lansons champagne promised 
to the winner of the best picture 
sent in for our calendar was very 
difficult to decide. With this we 
have awarded two prizes, each 
going to Ian Holborn of Oxley 
Park and Steve Mucklow, of 
Beau Desert, (this month’s 
photo). Well done to you both.

Our thanks to all that sent 
in pictures, although most 
were from rep’s and committee 
members! So get clicking for 
next year’s calendar, it is more 
than probable that it’s worth a 
nice bottle of Champers. What 
a civilised way to bring in the 
New Year.

Unfortunately last year’s 
Christmas tournament had to 
be cancelled due to inclement 
snow conditions at Woburn and 
indeed the rest of the country. 
Thankfully, Woburn has agreed 
to afford us this year’s Christ-
mas tournament on December 
9, so get it in your diary. For 
those who missed last year’s 
Christmas tournament, don’t 
worry Rhys is rescheduling 
the event for sometime in the 
middle of March at, hopefully, a 
links course. The exact date and 
venue is being sort as I compile 
these notes and I should be able 
to inform you next month of the 
specific details. 

Our thanks to the original 
sponsors “Crocodile” for 
honouring and supporting the 
rescheduled Christmas tour-
nament in March of this year. 
Even if you didn’t wish to play 
in the original event but fancy 
attending the rescheduled one 
in March give Gary a ring on; 
07780 953 764. All of course are 
more than welcome, the more 
the merrier.

Once again a happy New 
Year. 

Sean McDade

B,B&O

Another year is over - happy 
New Year to you all. The season 
of 2010 has passed and the 
inclement weather conditions 
are hopefully now just a faded 
bad memory.  Father Christmas 
has again hammered his credit 
card – eaten one too many mince 
pies, experimented with a home 
brew Pink Gin kit and spent 
evenings wondering what hap-
pened to last year’s resolutions 
which bit the dust. Welcome to 
2011 the Chinese Year of the 
Rabbit.

Although the world’s Rabbit 
economy will technically be 
out of recession, we will all be 
subject to high taxation this 
year,  This is because the Metal 
Rabbit is an introspective, home 
loving pacifist with a sharp busi-
ness acumen who will ensure 
the preservation of all the good 
things in life. It is a year in which 
the family will come first and 
VAT will come second.

Hopefully, he will not wreak 
havoc on the greens. 

Christmas Turkey Trot and 
AGM got off to a bad start. It has 
been postponed until February 
9 this year due to the unpredict-
able weather conditions which 
spread over the length and 
breadth of the BB&O, making 
transport and hitting golf balls 
a hazardous occupation. This 
date is yet to be confirmed.

Thank you to all our sponsors 
throughout 2010.  We have had 
great support from the trade 
which has included Sheriff, 
Avoncrop, Tacit, Vitax, Rigby 
Taylor, Turner Groundcare, Golf 
& Turf, Browns, Amenity Land 
Solutions, Headland, ETT and 
Speedcut Contractors.

Simon Marsh has been hard 
at work and has organised 
an education seminar for the 
Section to be held on Tuesday, 
February 1, at Harleyford Golf 
and Country Club.

Sponsored by Countrywide 
Farmers our speakers include 
Mike Garner, from Maxicrop, 
who will talk on the benefits of 
natural plant extracts.

Paul Worcester, Course 
Manager Minchinhampton Golf 
Club and Chairman of BIGGA, 
on The Business of Golf.

Simon Barnaby, on behalf 
of Scott’s Professional, talking 
on Managing Plant Health to 
provide Perfect Turf Surfaces.

Derek Smith, DFL & John-
son’s, on the Pro’s and Con’s of 
Seed Coatings.

Jim McKenzie, Estate and 
Courses Manager The Celtic 
Manor Resort, will be giving 
what will be a fascinating talk 
with insight to the build up 
and climax of one of the finest 
greenkeeping achievements of 
modern times - The 2010 Ryder 
Cup.

If any member has any news 
or views they would like to share, 
or would like more information 
about the section and forthcom-
ing events in 2011 you only have 
to log in to bbogreenkeepers.
co.uk and leave your cyberspace 
details and e-mail address with 
the Secretary, Adam King, who 
will only be to pleased to keep 
you informed and up to date via 
e mail. Adam can be contacted 
on ajk@radley.org.uk

See you all at BTME in a few 
weeks time and wishing you all a 
great start to the New Year!

Mark Day

Mid Anglia

Writing this article is a good 
excuse to be in my nice warm 
office leaving the lads outside 
pruning on a snow covered golf 
course. I can barely remember 
the last time this happened  in 
November. Maybe our Autumn 
meeting, held at Berkhampstead 
GC, in October, was a sign of 
things to come! Very cold, hard 
frosty greens, thanks to Gerald 
for letting us play on them.

Thirty two golfers braved the 
conditions, some fairing better 
than others. Results: 1. G. 

Bruce, 33 pts, then countback 
required for three people on 32 
pts, 2. Jeff Fenn; 3. Nigel Phelan 
with Paul Crouch just missing 
out on a prize. Sorry Paul!

Mark Ellis won Best Trade 
Prize, J. Smith, J. Haley, V. Le 
Gon and S. Bush winners of 
Nearest the Pins. A very big 
thank you to R. Catlin and D. 
Murphy, of AM-Tec, for spon-
soring the day and presenting 
some great prizes to the win-
ners.

Thanks again to Gerald and 
his team for the superb condi-
tion of the course and to the 
Berkhamsted in-house staff for 
looking after us so well off the 
course.

The Section AGM was also 
held at Berkhamsted, a fairly 
brief affair as always, minutes 
approved from last year, reports 
from Committee, no matters 
arising, and the election of offi-
cers for the coming year – and 
fortunately previously elected  
committee members agreeing 
to stand for another year.

Craig Spooner is standing 
down due to other commit-
ments, as well as becoming a 
new Dad again! The Committee 
would like to thank him for his 
past contributions and hope to 
see him at future golf days. This 
leaves a space on committee so 
anyone out there wish to offer 
their services, please contact 
Gerald at gerald@berkhamst-
edgc.co.uk

I would just like to remind 
you that we are running a 
chainsaw and spraying course 
in February or March 2011, all 
enquiries to Gerald at the above 
e-mail address.

That’s all for now, Wishing 
you all a very Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year.

Nigel Phelan

South East

Sussex

G’day Mates,
As the winter takes a strong 

hold on us all and very little 
is happening on the courses 
I have just a few lines this 
month. I take this opportunity 
to introduce myself as your 
new representative of the 

Sussex Section for “Around the 
Green”. I welcome your input 
and look forward to hearing 
from you with any news for the 
section.

Due to the recent inclem-
ent weather, the Turkey Trot 
planned for December 3 has 
been rescheduled for January 
14, at Worthing Golf Club.  
Here’s hoping our turkeys are 
also in deep freeze. 

If Brian Wilmott is reading 
this, I have just come back from 
three weeks in Western Austra-
lia, but I will bore him with the 
details when I see him.

I am sure everyone wants 
to send their best wishes for a 
speedy recovery to Mike Gould, 
at Copthorne Golf Club, who 
has not been too well. 

That’s all for now but to wish 
everyone a Merry Christmas 
and all the best for 2011.

Regards,
Eric Green
01424 214600
TheGreens837@aol.com

Kent

Watcha All
By the time you get to read 

this, hopefully, you will have 
had a cracking Christmas and 
New Year and the world will be 
green again! A week of living 
in a Chrimbo card is more 
than enough for me!  I’m just 
thankful that the snow held 
off for our Turkey Trot, which 
was held at Birchwood Park on 
November 25. 

The Course, as ever, was 
in fantastic condition and is 
a credit Rob Holland and his 
lads, two of whom, Tony and 
Al played on the day. Thanks 
also to the catering staff for a 
lovely bit of nose bag. We would 
like to thank everyone who 
played on the day and all the 
trade members who, not only 
sponsor the Section, but who 
also donated raffle prizes for 
the day. We would like to say a 
very big thank you to the Scotts 
Company for the Scotts Shield, 
the hotly contended prize for 
the day. We would also like to 
say a huge thank you to Vic 
Maynard and Ernest Doe and 
Sons for the life saving “refresh-
ment” wagon, cheers Vic!  The 
results for the day were: 1. 

Adam White, North Foreland; 
2. Darren Child Hawkhurst; 
3. Yours truly, Redlibbets. The 
trade winner was, all round 
good egg, Larry Pearman, from 
Lely, Don’t forget those WHU 
tickets mate! The Nearest the 
Pin winner was Mark Todd, 
Wildernesse, and Longest 
Drive, Yours truly, again. Sorry, 
Duncan! 

Our AGM went very 
smoothly, and quickly, thank-
fully. No controversy and the 
status quo being maintained.  

Details of next year’s fixture 
list are available on the website 
www.kentgreenkeepers.com.  
We are proposing to run a Pairs 
Knockout next summer so 
please let either Rob or I know if 
you’d like to enter.  

We would like to thank 
everyone who has supported 
the Section in 2010 and look 
forward to seeing you all in 
2011.

All the best
Chairman Kev Morris

Essex 

A belated “Happy Christmas 
and a Prosperous New Year” to 
you all.

As you will all probably know 
by now we had to postpone the 
AGM and Christmas Team 
Golf Match, due to the adverse 
weather that we encountered 
at the beginning of December. 
We have rearranged this event 
for Thursday, January 27; it is 
still at the Essex Golf & Country 
Club. 

I will be putting more infor-
mation on the Website nearer 
the day, but if you did not enter 
a team for the December date 
you still have time to enter one 
for the new date in January. 
Previous entries will be carried 
forward to the January date.

A quite month on the Section 
front, though we have received 
all the nominations for the 
Committee and the Sponsors 
representative. These will be 
announced at the postponed 
AGM.

Because the AGM was put 
back, I do not have so much to 
announce this month, though 
we are planning an educational 
event of some kind in February 
or March and are actively put-

Assistant 
Profile
Our monthly look into the life 
of an assistant greenkeeper...

Name: Will 
Barnes
Age: 16
Club:  
Remedy Oak 
GC
Position: 
Apprentice

1. How long have you been in 
greenkeeping? 
Six months

2. What was it about the 
career that attracted you? 
Working outside

3. If you weren’t a 
greenkeeper what do you 
think you’d be? 
A Business student.

4. Which task do you most 
enjoy doing and why? 
Raking bunkers because 
it makes a difference to the 
course

5. Which task do you least 
enjoy doing and why? 
Divoting tees because it seems 
to take ages

6. What one thing – other 
than a pay rise – would 
improve the greenkeepers’ 
lot? 
Golfers taking more notice of 
the job we do.

7. Hobbies? 
Golf

8. Favourite Band? 
Mark Ronson

9. Which team do you sup-
port (football or otherwise)? 
Arsenal

10. What is your claim to 
fame? 
I asked Harry Redknapp if he 
was an Arsenal fan.

Want to appear as an 
Assistant Profile?

To receive a questionaire, 
email scott@bigga.co.uk




